
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 May 2023 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

It is exciting that we now offer all students in Years 7-10 afternoon sporting and personal interest 
activities between 1:00pm and 3:00pm every Friday. I ask for your full support in ensuring students 
attend these mandatory activities, as they are an important part of their experience at school and 
our College culture. 

It is also important to understand that all students are expected to catch the buses (or travel 
with their school group) back to school if they are at an external venue on Friday 
afternoons, regardless of how close students may live to the venue. This is a Risk and 
Compliance matter and the College has a duty of care to ensure all students are supervised until 
3:00pm, when the school day ends and they make their way home. 

Once again, we appreciate your support in ensuring all students have a safe and enjoyable school 
experience on Friday afternoons. 

Kind regards 

Keith Mills 
Director of Pastoral Care and Student Wellbeing 

St Edward's College  
13 Frederick Street  
East Gosford NSW 2250  
Phone: 02 4321 6400  
Email: info@stedwards.nsw.edu.au 
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